June11, 2009
Dear City Council members, Planning Commission, and Mayor Hieftje,
This letter is one of a set of letters from the Ward 5 Precinct 4 group regarding A2D2 issues that, we believe, still need to be spotlighted, addressed, and revised.  Although each letter is signed by only one group member, the letters reflect the views of the group as a whole.   Specifically the letters cover these A2D2 topics:  urban greenspace, the proposed Greenway, affordable housing, and design issues.   This letter addresses the issue of greenspace in the proposed downtown plans and zoning changes.   
The question I wish to raise is “Why is so little apparent thought and attention being given to assuring that there will be some greenspace in our downtown’s future?”    


On the face of it, it would appear that because greenspace provides no tangible monetary profit, it can be ignored.  But I hope that the staff and council of this generally progressive city can look beyond profit to the inherent benefits of providing for its citizens and visitors the pedestrian and bicycle amenities that make a town livable and lovable – planters, trees, mini gardens and grass-filled spaces, walk-able and bike-able streets.  And looking beyond the monetary to the less tangible benefits these amenities provide, you see a more satisfied, happier and healthier citizenry for your efforts. 

Research has (now) confirmed what we all knew all along – that greenspace is important for its impact on mental health, not to mention the benefits to physical health incurred by walking or biking instead of driving.  When I think of what I enjoy when walking or biking in various parts of the downtown area, it is hearing the birds that flock to the trees along First Street; it’s enjoying the music in summer from the Liberty and Division park with its shade and benches that invite a sit-down; the little plaza on Fourth and Catherine; the garden in front of the Campus Inn;  the plantings behind the Credit Union – the weeping cherries, picnic table, and the trees that provide shade for both cars and walkers; it’s the  sidewalk plantings along the William Street side of the Library; the Main Street sidewalk planters with their blast of color and a place to sit down.  Where is the provision for such amenities in the revised plans?  I find it sorely lacking, although many citizen comments have asked that these aspects be included in the planning.

With few exceptions, recent additions to the city’s downtown structures, while noble in intent in that they theoretically bring suburban dwellers to the heart of the city, have only taken us further from being a pedestrian- and bike-friendly place.   Where is the effect of these structures on the wind, sunlight, shadows, and thus the well-being of the citizenry being considered?   

 If this city moves forward with allowing everything that is now proposed and lets only “permissibility” be its guide in new construction decision-making processes, we will lose much of the city’s character that we love and see it decline into the realm of ordinary.  We ask you to take a step back and reconsider requiring greenspace – plantings, shade-producing and CO2-consuming trees, pedestrian seating, pocket parks – that will enhance our quality of life and our enjoyment of living in Ann Arbor.

Sincerely,

Dorothy Nordness

114 8th Streeet

Ann Arbor, MI, 48103
